018

June 24, 1957

Librarian Library of Congress Washington, D. C.

Dear Sir:

Sometime ago I wrote requesting the use of a study in the annex to the Library of Congress during the first two weeks of September. I have enjoyed this privilege before.

I received a letter containing an application form, but before I could answer it, during my absence from the office, it was inadvertently destroyed. I shall be grateful if you will write again.

I write under the pen name of Stanley Vestal, and am the author if twenty-four books.

I am now doing research for a project dealing with the Apache chief Geronimo, which I hope to publish next year.

W. S. Campbell (Stanley Vestal)

WSC: whp